London Carbon Action Network
Committee Meeting
15th March 2011 at Café 171, Jerwood Space, Union Street, SE1

Present:  Natalie Morgans (Harrow); John Mathers (Haringey); John Kolm-Murray (Islington); Steve Nottage (Merton) and Jo Gill (Hillingdon.  Sarah Hitchcock (GLEEN – Secretariat)

Apologies:  John Davies (Hammersmith and Fulham)

	1. Committee meeting minutes and matters arising (11/11/10)
	

	1.1. The Committee meeting minutes were reviewed.  All actions were completed, and the minutes were agreed without amendment.
	

	2. Matters Arising from the December 2010 London CAN meeting
	

	2.1. SH summarised the feedback from the Christmas meeting, which was generally very well received (43% of respondents gave it 5 out of 5 and 57% rated it 4 out of 5).  Networking and keeping abreast of developments remain the primary reasons for attending.  Everyone rated the content highly, with participants particularly enjoying the Sutton PAYS presentation from James Walker, but also welcoming the policy updates from associate members, e.g. WarmFront, CERT, etc.  
	

	2.2. There was little comment on how to improve meetings, other than time-keeping being raised (due to several late arrivals, the meeting did not start on time, and the agenda was fuller than usual, thanks to some last minute changes).  
	

	2.3. Respondents favoured the inclusion of items on DECC policy, and Green Deal in particular, for future meetings.  
	

	2.4. The catering, which for this meeting included a hot sit-down lunch, was highly rated.
	

	3. Finance Update
	

	3.1. SH reported that £5k has been received in annual subs so far this year, with just 5 invoices outstanding from local authorities.  SH is pursuing these and members are following these up with their finance departments.
	

	3.2. British Gas and SSE are checking on their payments, as SH has not received a remittance advice regarding these.
	

	3.3. JM asked SH to send the Haringey invoice again, and to include a second bill for the coming year and he will get them paid together.
	SH

	3.4. EAGA Partnership has had major staff changes, which has delayed the processing of the second tranche of sponsorship for the secretariat this year.  SH has made contact with Shida Bassiti who has confirmed that the funding is secured, and that a purchase order has been requested.  This should be resolved soon.
	

	4. RE:NEW and other Current Issues
	

	4.1. The Committee discussed Green Deal, and in particular the lack of clarity over the local authority role within it.  Whilst the pilot PAYS schemes were interesting, there was concern about the sustainability of these given the apparently high levels of subsidy required to make them work.  It was agreed to try to invite a speaker from DECC to the next meeting to present the latest thoughts on Green Deal.  SH to approach DECC (Peter Purdy is the senior Green Deal contact).
	SH

	4.2. RE:NEW was discussed, as there is still great confusion over progress with this scheme.  JG confirmed that funds were still due to be issued in April.  The funding has been confirmed but not signed off for release yet.  The Sub-regions are awaiting a March announcement to formalise this.  JG reported that she is expecting the situation to be £181k per borough.  The framework has already been signed off, so the Sub-regions are ready to go once funds are received.
	

	4.3. The issue of CERT and getting a fair deal for London remains, and JKM is keen to explore the lobbying potential for getting a better arrangement for London.  It was agreed that JKM should speak at the AGM to present the work he and other boroughs have been doing on this issue.  SH to allocate a place on the agenda.
	SH / JKM

	5. Spring AGM – Agenda Planning
	

	5.1. The Committee discussed proposed dates for the next meeting.  As April is a prime “holiday” month, with Easter and also an additional bank holiday this year, it was considered preferable to delay the next meeting until May.  Local elections being held in the first week of May could involve local authority officers, therefore the second week of May was preferred.
	

	5.2. JM reported on the Low Carbon Frameworks study being carried out in North London.  The lead officer has asked if she can present the findings to other boroughs, the results for which will be available from the first week of April.  JM outlined the details of the report presented to Haringey and the Committee discussed whether this would be a valuable item.  There were concerns that the work is very detailed and that a full presentation could take up too much space on the agenda.  If included on the agenda, it was felt that a 15 minute slot would suffice to give an overview so that boroughs could follow up if they were interested.  The Committee agreed to review the report first, and if the general consensus is that the study is of interest, then a decision can be made to include it.  JM to circulate the report for consideration.
	JM

	5.3. The agenda items for the next meeting were proposed as follows:
	

	5.3.1. A speaker from DECC to discuss the latest thoughts on Green Deal
	

	5.3.2. JLM to present on CERT: A fair deal for London.
	

	5.3.3. A slot for our sponsors – Climate Energy or EAGA Partnership if they wish to use it.  SH to offer them the option.
	SH

	5.3.4. Potential item on Low Carbon Frameworks study for Haringey- subject to committee agreement.
	All

	5.4. As the next meeting is the AGM, the elections for the Committee will be held.  SH will circulate nomination forms to all members shortly, with some guidance notes on the current membership of the committee.  SH asked current members to confirm that they were happy to stand again if nominated.  As JM will have completed the maximum term of two years as chair, this vacancy was discussed.  JKM agreed that he would be prepared to stand as Chair if nominated.
	SH

	5.5. SH to arrange a central London venue for the May meeting.
	SH


